
 

 Newsletter 06/10/2023 
Dear parents/carers,  

What lovely weather we have finished the week with, much to the relief of our Year 6 cyclists who 

endured changeable weather at the start of the week! 

Bikeablility - this week our Year 3's had a taster session, EYFS completed their balance bike course and 

Year 6 completed level 1 or level 2 training. They all thoroughly enjoyed it and we are pleased to fund 

this experience out of our Sport's premium funding, meaning no cost for parents. This is especially 



important for our Year 6's who might be cycling to school next year when they go to their secondary 

schools.  

Secondary School Admissions is open! Year 6 parents you have all been sent an admissions link to apply 

for your child's secondary school place; the deadline for this is 31st October and so far 13 of you have 

done this. If you are having any difficulties accessing the link please contact the admin team or Mrs 

Gilbert for support. 

Harvest Foodbank Collection  - We have had a few donations and our harvest display will be put in the 

hall next week. Please send in your donations to your class teacher. On Monday 16th October Andrew 

from the foodbank will come in to collect the goods, let's see if we can beat last year's display! See 

below for the list of items they would like. 

Swearing  - Unfortunately, we are having to deal with an increasing number of incidents of children 

swearing in school. Please support us to prevent this by being mindful of the language they hear at 

home, e.g. remind any older siblings (particularly teenagers) or friends who may come round the house 

that young ears hear everything and they are not always aware of the meaning of the words they are 

repeating. Please be aware that swearing on school premises is not acceptable, our young, 

impressionable children should not be hearing swearing or unkind words between adults on the 

playground. 

KS2 break time snacks  - We encourage healthy eating at school, please only provide fruit or vegetables 

for breaktime snacks. This continues the good habits they developed in KS1 (when free fruit or 

vegetables were provided for them). Please do not send in biscuits, crisps, yoghurts, cheese or processed 

forms of fruit, such as fruit snakes, as these often contain extra sugar or preservatives. 

I hope you all enjoy the sunny weather that is predicted for the weekend. 

Mrs Baptiste 

 



 

Foundation: We have been learning about more, fewer and the same in maths. We are trying really hard 

to touch each counter as we count and are starting to see groups in familiar arrangements. Our new 

story is called 'On the way home'. In the story Claire hurts her knee and tell us all these stories about 

how she hurt it. We are now really good at saying things like "How did you hurt it?" and "That ’s 

dreadful!" We have learnt the sounds g o and c so far this week. 

Bing Videos 

 

Year 1: We have been sequencing numbers first using a number line and then trying without. We have 

also loved exploring our story 'On the way home'. We have been writing questions using a question mark 

and have also tried out writing new captions for the story using two adjectives like, ‘the black, hairy 

giant’. In science we have been testing our hearing receptors to see if we recognise musical instrument 

sounds without looking at the instruments. We have been surprised by how good our ears are at sending 

messages to our brain. We also know why we have wax in our ears now. Please ask your child why. 

https://www.bing.com/videos/riverview/relatedvideo?q=on+the+way+home+book&mid=C333FEA8E79C6BA4F797C333FEA8E79C6BA4F797


 

Year 2:  We have been learning all about the different human and physical features that can be found on 

different continents during our 'Where in the world are we?' topic this term. We have looked at 

waterfalls and rivers as well as man made features like the Eiffel tower. 

 



Year 3: In maths this week, we have started our new unit on addition and subtraction. We have been 

learning how to add and subtract in the hundred's, tens and ones columns of the place value grid whilst 

also recognising how the number becomes larger when we add and smaller when we subtract. In English, 

we have taken our research about the pagolin from last week and have written our own "Guess Who?" 

page in the style of the book of bones. We have created some exciting questions and included our 

interesting facts to really hook the reader. We will started to research our own animal independently 

next week, ready for our final write.  

 

Year 4/5: We have all been working hard in computing and learning how website results are ranked. They 

have been reading Oliver and the Seawigs this week in readiness for our new English unit. 

Year 5 have been continuing to impress Mrs Baptiste with their maths, particularly adding and 

subtracting using the column method, including exchanging. Please practise your number bonds at home, 

this will eliminate calculation mistakes. 

 

Year 6: This week, we have been taking part in bikeability where we are either learning how to ride a bike 

and/or learning how to ride safely on roads/pavements. I know the children have really enjoyed this and 

it is a life-skill which will benefit them into adulthood. In English, we have begun looking at Chitty Chitty 

Bang Bang and used the subjunctive form to say what our wish would be if we were Chitty. This is in 



preparation for our new English unit based on the book “Chitty Chitty Bang Bang and the Race Against 

Time”. 

 

1 - Bing Videos 

Learners of the week, well done everyone!! 

 

Foundation: G.Hendry 

Year 1: E. McGowan-Metters 

Year 2:  G.Morgan 

Year 3: P.Curran 

Year 4/5: J.Cater 

Year 6: H.Wilson  

. 

https://www.bing.com/videos/riverview/relatedvideo?q=chitty%20chitty%20bang%20bang%20song&mid=6F3435E38EE7932D05706F3435E38EE7932D0570&ajaxhist=0


The attendance award goes to year 1 for getting 100% this week.  

 

 

2 - Fantastic job everyone!! 

Dates to remember!!! 

 

 

16/10/2023 - Foodbank collection & Harvest Festival - please give your donations to the class teacher 

by Friday 13th October 

20/10/20223 - Last day of half term. 

30/10/2023 - Non pupil day. 

31/10/2023  - Children to return to school.  

31/10/2023 - Children can dress up in Halloween costumes. No scary masks.  

17/11/2023 - Children in Need Day - Details to follow.  



Dress up for Halloween - 31/10/2023 

 

Children can dress up in Halloween costumes. No scary masks, if we feel the mask is too scary for the 

little ones,  we will ask your child to remove the mask and it will be kept in the school office until the 

end of the day. 



Children in Need day   17/11/2023 

 

3 - Your child can come to school wearing something spotty! 



Harvest festival suggested donations. Final day to bring in is Friday 

13th October 2023.  

 

Long-life Fruit Juice 

UHT Milk 

Tinned Meat 

Tinned Fish 

Tinned Fruit 

Tinned Custard / Rice Pudding 

Tinned Tomatoes 

Pasta Sauces 

Cereal 

Biscuits 

Jams / Choco Spread / Peanut Butter 



Coffee 

Toiletries (Toothpaste, Shower Gel, Deodorants, Shampoo etc) 

Please start sending your donations in from Monday 2nd October. Our Harvest Festival will be on 

Monday 16th October when the food will be blessed by Reverend Ann and Andrew from the Foodbank 

will come to collect our donations. 



Menu Week 1 

 

 



Social Media  

 

Whilst it has been amazing to share are "GOOD" news on Social Media, we cant help but notice that a 

number of our children have accounts/profiles on Social Media. We advise parents/carers that there is 

an age restriction on Social Media and encourage you to be cautious.  



Term time holidays- - Is it worth it ?  

 

Mulitple families have now been issued fines from Plymouth County Council due to taking their 

child/ren out of school during term time. Please  follow the link below to understand the charges and 

potential legal action that these holidays can result in.  

School attendance and absence | PLYMOUTH.GOV.UK 

https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/school-attendance-and-absence


Attendance.  

Every moment in school counts, and days missed add up quickly. The higher a child’s attendance, the 

more they are likely to learn, and the better they are likely to perform in exams and formal 

assessments.  We are implementing new procedures to help parents get their children to school. 

 

Do you know your child's attendance ?  

95%  Attendance  - 2 whole   weeks of school missed. 

90% Attendance   - 4 whole   weeks of school missed. 

85%  Attendance  - 6 whole   weeks of school missed. 

80%  Attendance  - 8 whole   weeks of school missed. 

75%  Attendance  - 9 plus whole weeks of school missed. 



5 minutes late, does it really matter ?  

 

Lateness = Lost Learning 

(Figures below are calculated over a school year) 

 

• 5 Minutes late each day  - 3 days lost 

• 10 Minutes late each day  - 6.5 days lost 

• 15 Minutes late each day  - 10 days lost 



• 20 Minutes late each day - 13 days lost 

• 30 Minutes late each day - 19 days lost 

Term dates 

 



Children's NHS Dentist  

 

Safeguarding posters 
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